


HEARTH
Board Meeting Minutes
March 18, 2022

Attendance


Present:  Jamie Kuhn, Brian Matthews, Donna Gaughan, Randy King, Kimberly Buchheit, Jennifer Lawrence, Marcia Oglan, Brocton Skeen, Lea Brown, Kate McKenzie, Marisa Williams, Delia Barnett, Mark Hutchinson, Onyeka Egbuna, Angela Scotto, Betsy Farmer, Christine Henney, Jennifer Hoerster, Barbara Smith, Milena Nigam, Mia Siclari 

Excused:  Joan Eichner, Adrian Turner, Janet Duderstadt, Nikki Hudak-Fink, Ayellet Rubenstein, Colleen Elliott

Call to Order (Jamie Kuhn)
At 5:02 pm
Approve consent agenda (Jamie Kuhn)

Christine motioned to approve; Jennifer Lawrence seconded.  Unanimously approved.
President’s Report (Jamie Kuhn)
Please see Board materials 
· A suit has been filed by former employee naming HEARTH, the CEO and members of the Executive Committee as defendants. The suit alleges unpaid wages, which would be covered under our insurance policy. 
· Christine, Donna and Barb end their terms in June. Thank you for all you’ve done for HEARTH over the many years!
· Thank you, also, to Brian, Janet and Joan, who are rolling off the Executive Committee.
CEO Report (Marisa Williams)
Please see Board materials
· We’re at 100% occupancy for the full year! All 20 units on HEARTH’s property are full. Efforts to raising awareness are working.
· Resident of the Month is Tabitha.
· The conference room is now fully renovated as a family living room space—fun for kids and adults.
· Participant stats: 62% are working ft, 6% are working pt + ft school, 32% school ft, 3 families are currently looking for permanent housing. Please provide any help with connecting with landlords to help us help families find permanent housing.
· We have a lot of toddlers these days! Lots of in-kind opportunities, plus many on-site volunteer opportunities. Cayden Walker (Communication Intern) starts on Monday. Morgan Cable (Intern with 200 hrs practicum project) will join at the end of May.
· Family trip to Kennywood is on June 5; Board members are invited to participate.
· Thank you to our corporate volunteers and support, including Kim Bucchiet and all she and Deloitte have done. Please reach out to Marisa or Harriet for service day opportunities for your place of work.
· Reviewed 2022-2023 Strategic Priorities, which now includes Goal #4 to create strategic priorities for Benet Woods. 
· Hops for HEARTH did not have the committee support this year. YPB is planning an East End block party event for the end of September in collaboration with 11th Hour Brewery and other local breweries. The breweries will market the event, and HEARTH will be featured as the sole benefactor. Moving forward, YPB will choose a new signature event each year to reflect their interests and keep the fundraising events fresh.
· Brocton reported on Benet Woods: Benet Woods has had several board members transition off this year; board recruitment is a major push. Current members have reprioritized finding property to acquire/renovate as top goal. Marisa and Brocton met with township supervisors about building on existing HEARTH campus, but this will not be feasible because there are too many zoning and land-use restrictions. 
· Shout out to Development Committee: raised over $10,000 for Mother’s Day appeal!
· We will all be working on elevating awareness of HEARTH’s mission and programming. Marisa will be attending more community events. If we have events, please invite Marisa so we can continue to create a buzz about HEARTH.
Vote on New Benet Woods Board Members
· The current BW Board approved three new members: Ashley Wagner, Lauren Mitchell, Bryan Thompson. Barb motioned to approve, Brian seconded. Approved by HEARTH Board.
Board Bits – Future Board Meetings (Jamie Kuhn)
· The July 27 Board meeting will be an in-person, social gathering at Jamie’s house in Allison Park and will include YPB and HEARTH staff. 
· Wednesday 5-7 will continue as our meeting day/time. Please commit to two meetings in person at HEARTH or at a Board Member’s place of work conference room. We can do a hybrid Zoom/In-Person at HEARTH. 
· Marisa and Harriet will be the point people for organizing in-person meetings at off-site locations; Board members suggested possible locations, including Comcast, Deloitte, Chatham, and Highmark.
FY22-23 Budget Presentation (Delia Barnett)

Please see Board materials

· Budget is now developed in conjunction with department directors; directors have ownership of their departments; Marisa led this transition. 
· Brian reported that 5-6 years ago HEARTH went through a significant transition when it no longer received HUD/federal funding, and it has taken all this time to get back to a balanced budget; the current success is due to state funding, and Marisa is still ensuring cost of living increase for staff. Budgeted amount is same budgeted amount as in prior year: fewer FTEs (10 vs. 8)
· We’ve prepared a thoughtful budget allowing us to grow. Conservative in terms of corporate grants and foundation estimates. We’ve increased the expected state grant dollars but are still conservative: estimated $250,000 (we’ve applied for $420,000). Increased boiler building rent according to agreement. Conservative in terms of interest income. Fundraising is a conservative estimate, $180,000. We did not increase budget for program fees; this is not the piece of the budget we want to hang our hats on. 21/22 budget included a PPE loan. The lack of HOPS is driving the decrease. 21/22 Wine and Foods and Purses went above expectations.
· Programming costs are being held stable. Building cost changes are reflected in personnel number. Last year’s building costs included maintenance staff person but these costs are now covered under personnel. Building covers all operational costs. Many program expenses are buried in operational costs. Barbara suggested we review costs, building details, etc. with newer board members. New maintenance hire is certified in many areas, so this will reduce our consultant line item. We are now able to put more funding toward programming; we need to continue to support Marisa through the transition of reduced fundraising staff.
· Reviewed programming budget.


Young Professionals Board Update (Mia Siclari)

Please see Board materials

· Highlights of FY22: 3rd annual Halloween costume party raised $1200; professionalized the board (onboarding packet: HEARTH info, committees, charter); 2nd annual holiday door decorating with HEARTH families; ending the unhoused stigma panel discussion attended by 70 audience members and partnered with Pitt’s School of Social Work to offer free continuing education credits; focus on diversity and recruiting; charter now includes fundraising as a group goal, no longer individual goal; added three new members and would like to continue to grow moving forward; will be redoing and upgrading the family office/laptop room to be ready before start of next school year; continued to professionalize the board, build it out, create signature events.
· Panel discussion can be viewed at: https://youtu.be/CTzsQjrqPNQ
· Marisa: the hope is that we can move YPB members to the HEARTH or BW Boards; we also want to make the opportunity to hear from the YPB regularly at our Board meetings.


Questions and Discussion

· North Hills Regional Chamber event: Jamie, Marisa and Lea attended, along with 2 program participants. The 2 participants talked with Jamie about how close they’ve become while living at HEARTH. How nice for participants to be attendants at this event, get a well-deserved night off, great opportunity to meet people, network.
· Annual Board fundraising responsibility give/get $2500; we need 100% individual giving each fiscal year.
· Thank you to everyone for their volunteer efforts!

Adjournment  

[bookmark: _GoBack]Jamie adjourned the meeting at 6:15 pm. 



